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School Headlines
The new year has started very well for pupils, thank you to parents for supporting pupils to be
ready every day to maximise on their learning. 

This week Key Stage Four pupils took part in visits to Lancaster and Morecambe College
experiencing a range of post 16 pathways and a master class experience for a number of Year 10
pupils on our Hospitality and Catering qualification. Thank you to the pupils for their excellent
engagement with the activities and to the staff who planned and lead these visits. It was
wonderful to see previous members of the school community enjoying their days at college! 

Thursday 23 January 
Year 11 Progress Evening - in school 

Monday 3 - 14 February 
Year 11 mock series 2 

Tuesday 4 February
Friendship Day 
Year 9 Taster Day and Options
Evening 6-8pm (in school)  

Monday 10-14 February 
National Apprenticeships Week

Thursday 13 February 
Year 9 Progress Evening 4-7pm on
School Cloud 

Friday 14 February 
Open Mic - lunch time 
School closes at 15:20 for half term

Monday 24 February 
School re-opens to pupils, week B
timetable

Upcoming Events Year 11 Mock Examinations 
The February mock examination period for Year 11

pupils runs from Monday 3rd February to Friday 14th
February.  Please ensure that your child is accessing

and completing the revision homework tasks that
are published each week on Class Charts. A full

overview of the revision schedule can be accessed
on the Year 11 page of our school website, via the

link below. It is vital at this time that pupils are
revising effectively to prepare for these exams. 

 
https://www.lancasterhigh.lancs.sch.uk/students/ye

ar-11-revision-and-exams 
 

Year 11 In School Revision Programme 
There are several in school revision sessions

running during lunchtimes and after school. Details
of these sessions can be found on the Year 11 page

of our school website (link above).  Please
encourage your child to attend these sessions as

frequently as possible alongside form time
intervention lessons that run 08:50-09:20.  



House Success- Weeks 1 & 2 Spring Term 

Most Achievement
Points

Best Attendance Extra-Curricular
Attendance 

Whole School Notices
Thank you to all pupils who supported our

November Poppy Appeal, we raised £361.05 for The
Royal British Legion.   

Year 10 Hospitality & Catering Afternoon - Lancaster & Morecambe College 
The experience day started with a guided campus tour and career talk delivered by The

Gilpin Hotel where pupils recalled topics, learnt from their lessons, such as front and back of

house, sustainability and Michelin star rating. 

A lunch followed where pupils dined in The Bay Restaurant on campus and were served with

a delicious meal prepared by the chefs, apprentices, and students in Hospitality and

Catering in LMC. There was a baking demonstration where pupils had to follow the recipe to

make sweet bread chocolate swirls. All of our pupils participated well and displayed great

commitment and creativity making their product. They were praised by the tutor on how

they cleaned up their area without being instructed showing their community values - well

done to all! 

Lancaster University Maths Open Day  
Pupils in Year 10 and 11 who have a passion and aptitude for mathematics are invited to

attend an event at Lancaster University School of Mathematics on Saturday 1st February at

Cardinal Newman College. If you are interested in attending, please book your place via the

link: LUSoM Open Day - Cardinal Newman College 

 

BAE Open events 
 Pupils in Year 10 and 11 interested in an Apprenticeship with BAE should consider attending

one of the upcoming Open Events as advertised on the following pages. 

 



Early Careers
Apprenticeship Open Day
Our apprenticeship role focused evenings are a
fantastic opportunity to find out everything you
need to know before making an application for
our apprenticeship programmes for 2025.
Come along to Portland Walk and meet our Early
Careers Team, Functional specialists and current
apprentices from a selection of our apprenticeship
programmes.

CM448-24

Portland Walk from 4:00pm-5:30pm
Monday 10 February

Tuesday 11 February 

Project Management focus

Engineering focus

Wednesday 12 February Operations focus

Thursday 13 February Focus on other roles



Early Careers
Apprenticeship Open Day
Thinking about one of our apprenticeship
options but not sure what path to take?
Our open evenings are a fantastic opportunity
to find out everything you need to know before
making an application for our apprenticeship
programmes for 2025.
Come along to our Submarines Academy
and meet our Early Careers Team, Functional
specialists and current apprentices from all of
our apprenticeship programmes in our state
of the art facility.

CM449-24

Monday 17 February 2025
1pm-7pm
Submarines Academy for
Skills and Knowledge
Barrow-in-Furness LA14 2SW



Pupil Success

  Year 7
Success
  

Well done to Maisie-Ella U, Lauren S and Heaven J on their excellent Sparx homework this
week. 
 
Thank you to Harry W for diligently collecting in English exercise books. 
 
Well done to Charlie A, Reuben A, Thea P who all really impressed this week completing an
assessment on Christian beliefs and practices. Well done!

It’s been an absolute delight to listen to Maggie X playing the piano in the Music lessons this
week – she is an outstanding player; keep up the fantastic work. 
 
Well done to Harry M who had his first guitar lesson this week, you impressed Mr Welch with
his playing. 
 
Great keyboard playing from Shay E in Music this week, perfect hand position on the
keyboard when learning the notes. 

 Year 8
Success
 

Well done to Hussain B, Lilly-Rose D and Gabriel K on their excellent Sparx homework this
week. 
 
Well done to Davina M, Alice T and Safiya S who impressed with their end of unit assessment
in History.

 Year 9
Success
 

Well done to Deva B, Haresh P and Aimee O on their excellent Sparx homework this week. 
 
Jayden D, Ocean Y, Aimee O & Lily B for an excellent result in their maths assessment this
week! 
 
Ava G for displaying the community value this week to support others – well done.  
 
Thank you to Ajay W for your community value demonstrating supporting your Head of Year,  
 
Well done to Year 9 this week engaging in their first ethics lesson in RE with some interesting
points raised in a respectful way. 

 Year 10
Success
 

Well done to Lilly B, Archie B, Rufaro H, Caitlin H, Aiden L, Ollie P-P, and Niomi T for their
commitment and hard work on the Hospitality & Catering Taster Day event at Lancaster &
Morecambe College. You demonstrated our school values with success and were a credit to
yourselves and the school. 

The Year 10 Music GCSE group have made a brilliant start to their first composition work this
week – well done! 

Thank you to Sam B for attending GCSE Art club on Thursday after-school. It was great to see
the work you have been doing in class and to hear you talking about it. 
 
Well done to Yasaman G, Blessing R and Rufaro H on their excellent Sparx homework this
week. 



 Year 10
Success 
 

Well done to Elia S for settling into her new maths class this week – you have caught up
well and asked excellent questions. 
 
Well done to Quaneisha Y who continues to work incredibly hard in RE lessons and
produced a wonderful homework this week creating a revision resource for our topic.  
 
Well done to Ollie PP, Mia D, Gaby F, Aston J, Yasaman G, Caitlin H, Quaneisha Y, Caitlin H
and Jakob L for perceptive analysis of the opening of our play. 

Year 11
Success
 

Well done to Maggie A, Jacob B and Ollie W for completing their first GCSE Music
composition. 

Well done to 11X1 English Literature for developing their analysis by writing about the
author’s intention.  
 
Well done to Yana M, Emmanuel A and Jacob B on their excellent Sparx homework this
week. 
 
Well done to Sophie E, Issy B, Jas W, Ava W and Katie D for writing high quality responses in
RE when learning about the aims of punishment. Keep it up!  

Thank you to all pupils who submitted an application to support our charity
meeting on Tuesday 21st January. Successful pupils will receive an

invitation to work with Mrs Crossman and Helen Bingley OBE, Lancaster’s
High Sheriff, to learn more about the Abaseen Foundation, the work that
they do, and will start to plan long and short term fundraising goals for

CLHS to support this incredible international charity.  

01524 32636 
clhs@lancasterhigh.lancs.sch.uk
www.lancasterhigh.lancs.sch.uk


